MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, February 20, 2007        Burlington

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Shawn Brennan, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA and Albert Russell, AIA.  Jessica Georgia, AIAS and Daniel Johnson, AIA attended via speakerphone

Reports

1. Legislative Issues – David – Michael – Al 

Energy Code                                         David

1) David has been working with a committee from the Building Professionals’ Summit and with the services of Sandy Fead, a construction Lawyer, have drafted energy code legislation, which was sent to The Public Service Board for review; they will be managing the bill.

a.) The Committee is considering an Honorarium for Sandy Fead and David will report back to the Board on this matter.

  Energy Planning – Statute of Repose         Michael

1) Michael does not think that the Statute of Repose, House Bill 2. will be going anywhere this year.  David reported that a form of a Statute of Repose has been written into the Energy Code bill.

2) An Energy Planning bill, Senate Bill 94 has been introduced and will be announced at a Press Conference tomorrow.

   High Performance Schools                          Al

1) Al reported that the NEEP Standards have been proposed to the legislature and may be tied to State aid for School Construction.  He will have more information for the Board after he talks with Cathy Hilgendorf of the State Department of Education.

David will compile all the information from Michael, Al and the Building Professionals’ Committee, which will be e-mailed to the AIA Vermont membership.

2.  Grassroots                                         Michael and Guy

Michael, Guy, John McLeod and Hanne met with Legislative Aides in the Offices of Peter Welch, Patrick Leahy and Bernard Sanders (they did get a chance to speak briefly with Bernie) to talk about the AIA priorities of:  Tax deductions for Energy Efficient Commercial Buildings and Federal Building Energy Efficiency.  They had good discussions with all of the Aides, who requested more information from AIA Vermont, which will be forthcoming.

Michael, John and Guy did talk about creative ways to have money for school construction and asked that non-funded mandates be stopped.

Program Planning

AIA150

a. Michael reported that there was a possibility of having Vermont’s AIA 150 programs on Google Earth.  He will do a mock-up for the Web Site and send it to the AIA150 Steering Committee within the next two weeks with the goal of a framework in the next month and a working prototype by early summer.

b. It was suggested that a survey be sent to the AIA Vermont membership asking for their choices of at least ten best buildings in Vermont.  This information could be used to develop tours for Architecture Week.  Shawn will draft wording for this survey, which Hanne will forward to the Board for approval.  The survey will ask for responses before March 20th. 

c. Michael will ask Governor Douglas to proclaim the week of April 9th as “Architecture Week”.
d. Daniel reported that he and John McLeod had sent Hunter Ulf ideas for the AIA150 week in Vermont.  Their priorities are:

1) Building Tours

2) Governor’s proclamation

3) Interviews on VPR – Michael will follow up with his contacts.

4) Tours of Architectural Offices

e. Other ideas

1) Round Table discussions

2) Lectures and films  - They are already out there, just need publicity on them

3) Films of tours – Al will check with VPTV 

4) Design Forums in various towns similar to the one held in Burlington on February 6th.

Vermont Center for Independent Living (VCIL) Design Awards

a. Al is working with the VCIL for a Universal Design Competition for their 2008 Conference.

Joint Program with Efficiency Vermont

a. Lauren will be meeting with Susan Coleman in a few weeks to discuss this program.

Committee Updates

Traveling Design Awards Show

a. The show will come down from The Tip Top Media and Arts Building at the April 17th Board Meeting and will then go to The Vermont State House.

“Canstruction”

a. Guy reported that “Canstruction” will be held in October and will report back on the exact date and place.

Learning by Design

a. Lauren and Lisa have hung the Student Tree House Designs at ECHO.  Please check it out!

b. Entry forms for the Spring Competition on Livable Communities have been sent out.

1.) Perhaps this exhibition could work in conjunction with the AIA150 Architecture Week.

Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, March 20th at Truex Cullins & Partners at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

